
 
Public Notice 

 
North Dakota State Plan of Operation  

Low Income Home Energy Assistance Program 
Federal Fiscal Year (FFY) 2023 

 
The N.D. Department of Human Services is requesting public comments on the FFY 
2023 Low Income Home Energy Assistance Program State Plan.  The current draft plan 
can be viewed online at www.nd.gov/dhs/services/financialhelp/energyassist.html.  
 
An eligible household’s adjusted income must fall within the eligibility limits listed below 
for the household size. The adjusted income of all members of an eligible household 
cannot exceed: 
 

Household Size Income  Household Size Income 
 1 $33,407   7 $86,730 
 2 $43,686   8 $88,658 
 3 $53,965   9 $90,585 
 4 $64,245 10 $92,512 
 5 $74,524 11 $94,440 
 6 $84,803 12 $96,367 
 
Except for the income limits above, there are no substantive changes from the FFY2022 
plan. 
 
A public hearing on this proposed plan will be held by Virtual Teams Meeting on 
Wednesday, Aug. 24, 2022, 2-3 pm CST. Individuals can join the meeting at: 
 

Join Microsoft Teams Meeting 
+1 701-328-0950   United States, Fargo (Toll) 

Conference ID: 485 772 314# 
 

 
Comments can also be submitted in writing and must be received by the 
conclusion of the public hearing meeting on Wednesday, Aug. 24, 2022.  

 
Comments can emailed to dhseap@nd.gov or mailed to: 
Michele A. Gee, Director of Economic Assistance Division 
N.D. Department of Human Services 
600 E. Boulevard Ave., Dept. 325 
Bismarck, ND 58505-0250 
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